
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 
Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  
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Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 
Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 
Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
Sick:- Mary Gallagher, Mirren McGrath, Ellen 
Murphy, Noelle Murphy, Steven Murphy, Anne 
Weir, Susan Burke, Grace Corry, Hugh Tonner, 
Peter Wilson, Neil McFadden, Kathleen           
Docherty, Theresa Tierney, Huw Rodway 
To print a sick person’s name in the  bulletin 
you MUST have their permission AND have 
ticked the appropriate box on the Mass offerings 
envelope. Due to data protection, we are unable 
to print their name if permission has not been 
given. Mass will still be offered. 
 
Recently deceased:- James McElhinney, Anne 
Marie Coyle, Nonie Elliot, Brian Fitzpatrick, 
Frank Healy, Francis O’Brien, James Quinn,   
Eileen McKechnie (nee Buist), Jim Devlin, Mary 
Carroll, Christopher Flanigan, John McPike, Jean 
Gratten, Robert Higgins, Jean McFadden, Roshen 
O’Hanlon, Sally Short, Brian Grieve, Mae      
Brogan 
Anniversaries:- The Kerlin Family, John F     
Donnelly, Albert Allison, Grace McFadden, Anna 
McKinlay, Lucia Maria Chambers, Tommy 
McDowall, Margaret Mary McGrath, Jessie   
Taylor, Leslie Longmuir, Jim Hughes, Jim      
Fitzpatrick 
Birthday Blessings:- Fr Bernard Mournian,    
Marie Hunt 
Baptisms:- Owen McCallion, Connell McCallion 
 
There will be no flowers on the sanctuary     
during the penitential season of Lent; any      
donations received will go to the flowers for the 
Easter season. To sponsor the sanctuary flowers 
please fill out a form (at the back of the church). 
Flowers can be sponsored in honour of a loved 
one and the names will be printed in the Easter 
Sunday bulletin.  

4TH SUNDAY OF LENT (YEAR C) 
29TH/30TH MARCH 2025 

 
HOLY MASS  
Mon - Fri:-10am, (Rosary, 10.30am), 1pm 
***During Lent:- Mon - 7am, Thurs - 7pm, Fri - 8.15am 
Sat:- 10am, (Rosary 10.30am), 4pm (Vigil) 
Sun:- 9am,10.30am (Children’s Liturgy),12 noon, 4pm 
FUNERALS 
Monday 31st March, 10am - Thomas McCreadie R.I.P. 
Wednesday 2nd April, 10am - Agnes Buist R.I.P. 
Friday 4th April, 1pm - Paul Shields R.I.P. 
 
***STATIONS OF THE CROSS:- Mon, 7pm 
CONFESSIONS:- Mon - Sat 9.30-9.55am, Sat 3.30pm 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon, Fri, Sat 9.30-9.55am 
       Thurs:- 9.30am - 7pm 
DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR:- Friday, 3pm 
BAPTISMS:- For baptisms please contact Church Office 
***Baptisms are held on the first and last Sunday of every 

month at either 10.30am or 12noon Mass 
Baptismal Preparation Course:-  

Wednesday 30th April 2025, 7pm, in the church. 
Parents who wish their child to be baptised in May are 

required to attend. 
HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tues, Thur, Sat, 9am-12noon 

Sundays, 9am - 1.45pm  
WELFARE CLINIC - Saturday 5th April, 10.00-12.00 
If you require assistance out with our clinic times please    
contact us by email :- welfare.stcolumbkilles@gmail.com 

WEEKLY DONATIONS 
Please support your parish, donations can be made 
through our website, using the bank details below or by 
scanning the QR code.  
Sort Code:  80-12-79 
Account No: 10163767 
***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 
of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself!  

Weekly Collection - £2416 
Thank you for your generosity. 

This weekend’s 2nd collection is for SCIAF 

Wishing Fr Mournian a very Happy 
Birthday for Saturday 5th April!!! 



LENT 2025 
During Lent, in addition to our normal schedule 
there will be:-  
• Mass - Monday, 7am 
• Stations of the Cross - Monday, 7pm 
• Mass - Thursday, 7pm  
• Mass - Friday, 8.15am (term-time) for school 

children with tea and toast after Mass!  
• Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament Thursdays 

9.30am - 7pm. 
Please note this Friday 4th April will be the last 
8.15am Mass. It has been wonderful to see so many 
of our young people attending this Mass before 
school. Thank you to those who prepared breakfast 
for the children each week. In thanksgiving for Easter 
and to the children for their faithful attendance, on 
Monday 28th April there will be a Mass at 8.15am in 
the church followed by a festive breakfast with cakes 
and treats….just before they head off to school! 

EASTER EGG APPEAL 
George Munn’s Funeral Directors are asking for     
donations of Easter eggs which will be distributed to 
local charities, kids and nursing homes. There is a 
box at the back of the church for your donations. 
Thank you for your support. 

MOTHER’S DAY CANDLES 
Light a candle in honour of your mother, living or 
deceased. Labels are available at the back of the 
church to write your mum’s name on and all candles 
will be placed at Our Lady’s altar. 

PARISH YOUTH GROUP 
Our final Youth Group before Easter will be this 
Monday 31st March. Due to the school holidays 
in April and May we will only meet on 28th 
April, 12th and 19th May. 

PRAYER PARTNERS 
Please consider signing up to be a prayer partner for 
one of our Confirmandi. Each child has written about 
their saint and why they have chosen them to be their 
Confirmation Saint. These are displayed at the back 
of the church. Please remember all of the children in 
your prayers as they are confirmed this week. 

1ST TUESDAY CLUB 
The 1st Tuesday Club is on Tuesday 1st April, 1.30-
3.30pm. We are celebrating our 11th birthday this 
month! The 1st Tuesday Club is a support group for 
those living with dementia and their carers.  

JOURNALS FROM JERUSALEM 
Anne-Marie Clements from Justice & Peace  
Scotland will give a talk on her recent journey to 
Jerusalem while accompanying Archbishop Bill 
Nolan for the Holy Land Coordination 2025 on 
Tuesday 8th April, 7.30pm in the Motherwell 
Diocesan Centre, ML1 1PP 

YOUTH MINISTRY SUMMIT 
Saturday 12th April, 9.30am-3.30pm in St 
Bride’s Centre, Motherwell, ML1-1PP, lunch is 
provided. This is a free event which is open to 
all who work with young people - this includes 
any adults that work with primary school aged 
children, altar servers, teenagers, sacramental 
prep, or young adults, and young adults who 
desire to take active roles in their parish. Any 
adult who is not yet in an established role and 
would like to participate or start some kind of 
youth project in their parish are also very      
welcome to join us. For catering purposes please 
use the link below to register for this event.  
https://forms.gle/6HUg1Ppdp2bwP2qMA   
  
We strongly encourage all those involved with 
(or thinking about getting involved with) the 
young people of our parish to attend this      
summit. 

UNION OF CATHOLIC MOTHERS (UCM) 
Our next meeting takes place on Thursday 3rd April, 
11-12noon in the church hall. All women welcome. 

EASTER LITURGIES - HELP REQUIRED 

As we approach Easter we are appealing for 
your help with stewarding and singing! We are 
blessed in our parish to have so many of you 
willing to regularly give of your time to help 
within the parish but during Lent and Holy 
Week with the additional liturgies we need 
more helpers. If you are willing to assist with 
either stewarding or singing at any of our      
liturgies please speak to Fr Mournian. 

EASTER COLLECTION 
Envelopes for the Easter Collection are now 
available at the back of the church. Please place 
in the wooden box at the back of the church. 

https://forms.gle/6HUg1Ppdp2bwP2qMA





